From: Zawistowski, Jamie [mailto:jzawisto@bf.umich.edu] 
Sent: Thursday, May 13, 2010 4:58 PM
To: Planning
Subject: Windsong Condominiums Site Plan 

Dear City Planning Commission,
I am writing in reference to the proposal before the commission for the Windsong Condos.  I am a resident of the Stone School Townhomes complex that is adjacent to the Windsong Site.  I will be unable to attend the meeting regarding this proposal on May 18, 2010, but wanted to express my concerns.
Our community has had numerous issues with the residents of the Windsong Community.  The noise is constantly a problem and residents on the North side of complex do not feel comfortable on their own back porches.  This is a true shame.  Beyond the noise, there is also constant foot traffic through our complex by residents of the Windsong Complex.  Our complex has been forced to put up a tall fence along part of the north side of our complex as well as other fences throughout our complex to limit this foot traffic.  Since we are a small community, we have not been able to complete the fence on the north side as we have not had the funds to do so and therefore the foot traffic through our community continues to be a problem.  I would ask that the Planning Commission require the developer to contribute funds to our complex so that this fence could be completed or agree to finish the portion of the fence that we have not been able to complete.  

It is also my understanding that the Windsong Complex is currently Section 8 Housing.  I would ask the Board reconsider this decision because in my opinion this is contributing to the problems that have been occurring.  At the present time the Windsong Community as it stands now is becoming a true problem and is detracting from the value of my home.  

The Stone School Townhomes Community tries our best to make our complex the best it can be for all of our residents.  This has been difficult because funds that would be used for certain improvements in our community have had to be diverted to address the concerns associated with the actions of our neighbors in the Windsong Complex.  This is not fair to our community and I urge the commission to consider this when reviewing the plans for this site.  
Jamie Zawistowski 

